

JEWISH CENTER BULLETIN

Vol. 85, No. 1

28 Av 5784

September 1, 2024

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Hillcrest Family,

As we step into September, the warm embrace of summer fades, and we turn our hearts and minds to the approaching High Holidays. This year holds special significance as we welcome back our beloved Rabbi, now serving not only as our spiritual leader but also as an official chaplain in the U.S. Army. On September 8th we are celebrating his 18th year at Hillcrest, marking nearly two decades of guidance, wisdom, and community.

This is a time of joy at our shul, a time when we reconnect with familiar faces we may not see throughout the year. The High Holidays are eagerly anticipated by all, especially our children and grandchildren, who delight in the sound of the Shofar and the festive Sukkah decorations. The lingering warmth of the season allows us to enjoy outdoor activities like the Men's Club barbeque and the Hillcrest Golf Outing. Our Friday golf group continues to thrive, welcoming new members, and will play on until the chill of winter arrives.

However, amid our celebrations, we must not lose sight of the challenges that persist. Israel, our homeland, remains under constant threat, surrounded by those who seek its destruction or, at the very least, inflict harm and sorrow. Our unwavering support for Israel continues to be steadfast, especially as we approach the one-year mark since the events of October 7th. The atmosphere remains tense, with protesters fueling discord and antisemitism on the rise.

Here at Hillcrest, the safety and security of our community are paramount. Significant investments have been made to bolster our security measures, including armed guards during services and at other times when the building is occupied, and the installation of interior and exterior cameras, thanks to state grants. But security is a collective responsibility. We urge all members to

stay vigilant – ensure doors are secure behind those entering and leaving, and remain aware of your surroundings. In the coming months, we will be conducting further training for our members and staff, so everyone is prepared to act swiftly and correctly in any emergency.

On a brighter note, Hillcrest is vibrant and full of life, with exciting plans for the year ahead. We are thrilled to announce the renewal of our contract with our beloved Cantor, Rachel Black. After her graduation in June, she will join us as a full-time Cantor and engagement director, a role in which she will undoubtedly continue to enrich our community.

Stay tuned for more exciting activities and initiatives in the months to come. Together, we will continue to build and strengthen our Hillcrest family.

Warm regards, Simeon Saturn, President

SHABBAT AND HOLIDAY SERVICES

Monday, September 2 – Labor Day – Building closed except for services Services at 8:30 A.M. and 7:00 P.M.

Tuesday, September 3 – Rosh Chodesh Elul

Wednesday, September 4 – Rosh Chodesh Elul

	Wednesday, September 4 – Rosh Chodesh Elul		
	Friday, September 6		
	Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	7:00 P.M.	
	Candle Lighting	7:01 P.M.	
	Saturday, September 7 - Shofetim	9:00 A.M.	
	Torah Reading: Deuteronomy 16:18-21:9 Haftarah: Isaiah 51:12-		
	Mincha	6:15 P.M.	
	Shiur/Seudah Shlishit	6:45 P.M.	
	Maariv		
	Shabbat ends	7:59 P.M.	
	Friday, September 13		
	Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	6·30 P M	
	Candle Lighting		
	Saturday, September 14 – Ki Tetze	9:00 A.M.	
	Torah Reading: Deuteronomy: 21:10-25:19 Haftarah: Isaiah 54:		
	MinchaShiur/Seudah Shlishit	6:00 P.M.	
ı			
ı	MaarivShabbat ends	7:30 P.M.	
ı	Shabbat chus	. /:46 P.WI.	
ı	Friday, September 20		
ı	Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	6:30 P.M.	
I	Candle Lighting	6:37 P.M.	
I	Saturday, September 21 – Ki Tavo	9:00 A.M.	
I	Torah Reading: Deuteronomy: 26:1-29:8 Haftarah: Isaiah 60:1-		
I	Mincha		
١	Shiur/Seudah Shlishit	6·15 P M	
١	Maariv		
۱	C1 - 1 1 - 4 1		

schedule continues on page 2

Manes KoganRabbi					
Rachel Black Student Cantor					
Simeon SaturnPresident					
Karen Rothman Sisterhood President					
Martin Guttman Men's Club President					
Raina Kohn & Esther Tokarz					
Youth/Family Co-Presidents					
Nadine Kochavi Executive Director					
Joan Hausmann					
Contact HJC Office Bulletin Advertising					
Dr. Israel Mowshowitz 7"7 Rabbi Emeritus					
Moti Fuchs7"T					
Hillcrest Jewish Center					
183-02 Union Turnpike					
Flushing, NY 11366-1623					
Affiliated with					
United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism					

CENTER FAMILY

Hillcrest on the Web

www.HillcrestJC.org

Phone (718) 380-4145 Fax (718) 380-4665

E-mail: info@hillcrestjc.org

Congratulations to:

Elaine Soffer & Richard Kass on the birth of grandson William Asher Yellin.

Sela & Steven Zellman on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Eric Israel Zellman.

September Milestone Anniversary: RoseAnn & Gary Darche (55)



He did it!

"I am very happy to share with you that I have completed all my requirements at the United States Army Institute for Religious Leadership, and that I am now a qualified chaplain in the US Army. Thank you so much to all of you for your support and good wishes."

Friday, August 16th, was the formal graduation ceremony and Silvia, Daniela, Ilan and Abby attended the event.

All of us at Hillcrest are so proud of Rabbi Kogan's accomplishments.

From Rabbi Kogan

Dear Friends of Hillcrest Jewish Center,

As I write these words, I am on my way back from Fort Jackson, South Carolina. As you may be aware by now, I successfully completed the chaplain course, graduated with honors, and received the award for best oral and written communication, one of the four distinctions awarded to my class of eighty-eight peers.

If you detect a sense of pride in my first few lines, you are correct. While I have accomplished many important milestones in my professional career, this was one of the most challenging ones and perhaps one of the most rewarding ones, as well.

It is not a secret that I travelled to South Carolina with a sense of trepidation and concern. After all, I had attempted this journey before, and I wasn't successful. By not giving up, I was rewarded with a wonderful experience, one that I look forward to sharing with you in the upcoming days. For the time being, let me say that I met wonderful people, made new friends, learned valuable skills, and returned home enriched by the experience.

I want to take this opportunity to thank all of you, the members of Hillcrest Jewish Center, for supporting me in this personal and professional endeavor, one that was important to me. Especially, I would like to thank the many HJC members who stepped up to assume the various responsibilities involved in keeping our wonderful shul and community going strong and vibrant. I am very proud of all of you.

When I arrive from Fort Jackson on August 18th, I plan on hitting the ground running. In a few days, we will celebrate Ben Weiner's Bar Mitzvah, then at the beginning of September, I will resume my Talmud classes and start working on a few new series of classes for the upcoming year (stay tuned!). A big appointment coming up is my haircut at the barbershop to make sure I look my best for the Gala Dinner on September 8th, and then it's time to get ready for the last preparations before Rosh HaShanah, Yom Kippur, and the Tishrei Holidays.

My family and I have completed 18 years at Hillcrest Jewish Center. When I look back at all these past years, my heart is full of gratitude and appreciation for all your kindness and blessings.

I look forward to many more years together, during which we can learn, support each other, celebrate smachot, and grow together.

With love and appreciation. L'Shana Tova Tikateivu,

Rabbi Manes Kogan

Editor's comment:

As Rabbi Kogan wrote in his first sentence, he was on his way back from South Carolina. What he didn't say was that Silvia and Abby were in the car with him. He dictated his message to Abby and she forwarded it to me. He wanted to be sure his monthly message got into the September Bulletin. That's our Rabbi and his family. Thank you! Joan H.

SHABBAT AND HOLIDAY SERVICES				
Friday, September 27	606D16			
Candle Lighting				
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	6:30 P.M.			
Saturday, September 28 – Nitzavim/Vayeilich	9:00 A.M.			
Torah Reading: Deuteronomy 29:9-31:30 Haftarah: Isaiah 61:10	-63:9			
Mincha	5:30 P.M.			
Shiur/Seudah Shlishit	6:00 P.M.			
Maariv	7:00 P.M.			
Shabbat ends	7:22 P.M.			
Saturday evening, September 28 – Selichot				
(check the Shabbat Shalom for more information)				
Selichot Program	8:00 P.M.			
Selichot Service	9:30 P.M.			

HIGH HOLIDAY MAILING SENT MID-AUGUST

Please respond promptly to the holiday seating form – the deadline to reserve seats is <u>Friday</u>, <u>September 13</u>. After that your prior seat assignment will no longer be guaranteed.

Cut-off date for the Memorial Book is Wednesday, September 18.

SISTERHOOD

A Moonlights gathering will be held on Tuesday, September 10th, from 7:30-8:30 PM. Join us for a Rosh Chodesh Elul workshop led by Cantor Rachel Black. This will be an evening of reflection, mindfulness, and song as we prepare for the holiest season of the year. Bring a notebook, pen, and an open heart.

On Monday, October 28th at 11:30 AM, Sisterhood will sponsor its Paid-Up Members Luncheon. Our guest speaker will be Teri Fields, the newly elected President of Brooklyn, Queens, Long Island Region of Women's League.

Our luncheon is by RESERVATION ONLY and your dues must be paid in full. Return the tear-off on our flyer enclosed in the Bulletin mailing envelope to the Sisterhood mailbox in the Center office no later than Monday, October 14th, If a paid-up member wishes to bring a nonmember to the luncheon, the cost will be \$20 per guest. Please fill in the name of your guest on the tear-off and leave it, along with a check payable to Sisterhood Hillcrest Jewish Center in our mailbox. In order to prepare properly, all this information will be required ahead of the luncheon. Thank you for cooperation.

Mark your calendars for a special event on Sunday afternoon, December 15th. Sisterhood and Men's Club are teaming up for an afternoon of **Jukebox Bingo**. Look for our flyer in the mail and in the Daily Digest. This program will also require Pre-Registration.

The following, very generous, donations were made to Sisterhood: Susan Straus thanks Sisterhood for her Get-Well package after her surgery; Connie Solomon's donation to Sisterhood Stitchers, and Susan Grossman's donation to Sisterhood Stitchers.

There are many ways to be part of Sisterhood, please join us. Reality always forms around commitment.

Karen Rothman, Sisterhood President

DAILY SERVICES

FLUSHING JEWISH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Did you know that the Flushing Jewish Community Council (FJCC), of which Hillcrest Jewish Center is a member, offers many free or low-cost services to Queens residents? These include mental health services, parent guidance, classes for learning English, and a kosher Food Pantry. I was asked to join the Board a few years ago.

Counseling is offered both in person (in Queens and Long Island), and virtually, through Queens Long Island Community Services (QLICS). The counselors include a variety of mental health professionals, such as licensed social workers, pre-licensed "limited permit holders", and counseling interns in the fields of social work, marriage and family therapy, and mental health counseling. Individual and couple or family counseling is available. They accept most insurances and offer a sliding scale for those without insurance.

In addition, a therapy group called, "HEART" (Healing from Emotional, Anger and Relational Trauma) is offered as well. The focus of the therapy group is on recognizing, understanding, and coping with the painful emotions that can result from traumatic relationships. The HEART group meets virtually through Zoom on Wednesday evenings, for 4-to-8-week segments at a cost of \$10 per session.

Parenting workshops are also available for parents of children 0-18 years of age (grouped by age of children). These sessions are sponsored by FamilyKind, an agency that helps families going through a divorce.

For more information about all of these counseling services, please contact FJCC at 718-461-6393.

If you are looking for a place to do some volunteer work, come help out at FJCC's Food Pantry! Volunteers who speak Chinese are especially needed. The Food Pantry is operated by the FJCC under the auspices of the Food Bank for New York City, with the cooperation of the MET Council (Metropolitan Council on Jewish Poverty). Food Pantry volunteers distribute food once a month at Temple Beth Sholom located at 171-39 Northern Blvd. in Flushing. The food is all kosher and includes fresh produce, along with canned goods, rice, pasta, beans and sometimes fresh eggs. Passover foods are

available at holiday time, as well as apples and honey for Rosh Hashanah. Food is available to people of any and all religious and ethnic backgrounds. Volunteers are needed to pack the food, usually on the third Monday morning of each month and to distribute the food, usually on the third Tuesday morning of each month. The next packing of food will be on Monday, September 16th and distribution will be on Tuesday, September 17th. If you are available and interested in helping out in this monthly mitzvah, please call the Hillcrest office and leave your name, and cell phone number and I will call you back with the details. Sherry Reisner

HJC's EMERGENCY ISRAEL BONDS APPEAL

Join an international campaign to raise funds for Israel during this difficult time.

Please consider purchasing an Israel bond now, either as a personal investment or as a gift for your child/grandchild.

Bond purchases count towards Hillcrest's 2024 campaign, culminating with our Bonds breakfast on Sunday, Nov. 3 honoring long-time event chairs, Bertha Strauss & Andria Grundman Cooper.

More info: Arnie Schweitzer (516)726-2307 arnie.schweitzer@israelbonds.com

URGENT - HELP NEEDED PLEASE RESPOND

Besides Shabbat, if you already attend one of the morning or evening minyans at least once a week, please disregard.

For everyone else – simply put, the morning/evening minyan was there for many of us when WE had to say Kaddish. Now, it needs our help to keep going for others. Can you please commit to at least one morning or evening minyan per week? If you miss it occasionally, that's fine. Can you also convince a friend or family member to join you?

Please let us know which morning/ evening minyan(s) you can attend. Email your name(s) and which minyan to Ischachterl@gmail.com.

Arnie Schweitzer

MEN'S CLUB

"The Summer Wind came blowin' in from across the sea...." (Just thought I'd throw that in JUST to get your attention.)

The Jewish year 5784 is fast winding down. Time to think about resolutions for the New Year. One you may well-consider is getting actively involved with Hillcrest Jewish Center's Men's Club. The camaraderie amongst its brethren is breathtaking. Come get a whiff of what we're all about by joining us on Sunday afternoon, September 15th, in the parking lot, weather permitting (otherwise in the Moreida Auditorium) for our traditional end-of-summer season. paid-upmembership barbecue. We'll have all the accoutrements: food, drinks, entertainment, dancing, singing, conversing, 50/50 Raffle - NEED WE SAY MORE?? Current members delinquent with their yearly dues may turn in the \$45 at the door (cash or personal check, payable to Men's Club, HJC). Wives and significant others are whole-heartedly invited to this free membership event. Single women of our synagogue are also invited and a donation to our cause would be greatly appreciated.

Other Men's Club events on the horizon include PIZZA IN THE SUKKAH, MOVIE NIGHT, KARAOKE NIGHT, MILITARY BRIDGE ...and more.

NOT ENOUGH? Ya 'say ya' want more? Tell ya' what we're' gonna' do. You're going to contact Men's Club President (mpguttman@gmail.com) with your own suggestions for future groupevents: Plays? Movies? Sports & Entertainment?

Finally, our Rabbi Kogan has **RETURNED** to Hillcrest Jewish Center. **We salute him!**

Joel Berkowitz Men's Club Co-VP

THOUGHTS ON SAFETY

Does a trusted close neighbor have a key to your house or apartment? Do you tell them when you are going away for a few days? This is especially important for a single person household.

I checked with the HJC office, and they have my daughter's and son's names and current phone numbers. It's strictly optional, but you might want to check to see if your emergency contacts are current.

Joan Hausmann

Address

YOM KIPPUR MEMORIAL BOOK, DEADLINE SEPT. 18

During the High Holiday season we pray for life for ourselves and for dear ones. On Yom Kippur, at the Yizkor Service, even as we pray for life, we remember those who have gone to eternal life and whose memories are an inspiration to us. For this Yizkor Service, the Center publishes a special Yizkor Memorial Book in which are printed the names of those who were a blessing to us in their lives and whose memory we cherish and wish to honor.

Please list the names of your dearly departed to be included in the Yizkor Memorial Book on the form below and return it to the Center office. Names received after September 18th may <u>not</u> be able to be included in this year's book.

There are <u>two separate listings</u> in the Memorial Book. One listing contains all the plaque names mounted in the Mowshowitz Sanctuary and the Ferkauf Chapel. There is no charge for the names in this section.

The other listing contains the names of members and the person(s) they wish to remember. We do not automatically reprint names. ONLY NAMES SUBMITTED THIS YEAR will be printed in the Memorial Book.

MEMORIAL BOOK FOR THE YOM KIPPUR YIZKOR SERVICE

- □ Please insert exactly the same as last year's Memorial Book.
 □ Please note additions or corrections.
- ☐ Please add new listings.

nr n .	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Please Print Name of Deceased	
Relationship	Related to
Name of Deceased	
Relationship	Related to
Name of Deceased	
Relationship	Related to
Name of Deceased	
Relationship	Related to
Name of Deceased	54
Relationship	Related to
Name of Deceased	
Relationship	Related to
am enclosing \$contribution for each individ	. (For members there is a \$25 minimum lual listing. For non-members, it is \$30 per listing.
	Date

Mowshowitz Library News

We have more than 60 new Jewish Biographies from Yale University Press. The biographies include a variety of Jews from all walks of life such as Rabbi Akiva, Ben Gurion, Kafka, Freud, Irving Berlin and Groucho Marx. We also have many fiction and nonfiction titles. HJC members are free to browse and take out books. Just ask one of our office staff members to let you in. Write your name on the card in the back of the book and leave the cards in the office.









































Sarah Robert Gottlieb



Guggenheim



HILLCREST JEWISH CENTER'S **ELEVENTH ANNUAL GOLF OUTING**

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2024

CLEARVIEW GOLF COURSE 10:30 am - Sign in time, 11:30 am - Tee off time

Open to Members, Families and Friends **CART AND GREENS FEE - \$180 PER PERSON** Gifts, prizes and light fare following play TEE. HOLE AND/OR FOOD SPONSORSHIPS - \$50 EACH

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO HILLCREST JEWISH CENTER Please indicate on check for golf and sponsorships

GOLF OUTING		No. Persons hone #s and Email.	X \$180 = \$	
NAMES:	molado i i	Tono no ana Emair		
*				
SPONSORSHIPS	Quantity	X \$50 = \$		

Send form & check to Hillcrest Jewish Center, 183-02 Union Tpke., Flushing NY 11366

aush Chodesy

SISTERHOOD OF HILLCREST JEWISH CENTER **Proudly Presents**

Moonlights 5785

A ROSH CHODESH GATHERING TO **CELEBRATE THE NEW MOON**

"MAY THE HOLY ONE BLESS THIS NEW MONTH FOR US AND FOR THE ENTIRE PEOPLE, THE HOUSE OF ISRAEL, WITH LIFE AND PEACE, JOY AND GLADNESS, DELIVERANCE AND CONSOLATION." AND LET US SAY, "AMEN."

Tuesday, September 10 7:30-8:30 PM IN-PERSON PROGRAM Upper Moreida

A ROSH CHODESH WORKSHOP LED BY **CANTOR RACHEL**

Each year, Jews around the world spend the month of Elul preparing for the upcoming yamim noraim. The Days of Awe.

Join us for an evening of reflection, mindfulness, and song as we prepare for the holiest season of the year.

Bring a notebook, pen, and an open heart.

RSVP to the HJC Office Encouraged... 718-380-4145

SYNAGOGUE OFFERINGS

As a member-in-good-standing, you may phone the office with your donation and the amount will appear on your next HJC bill.

Reminder

There is a \$25 minimum donation required for the listing to be printed in the Bulletin (one name per yahrzeit listing).

General Fund:

Kathy & Gerry Lewis congratulate Nora Kozuch on the marriage of her daughter Lirit to Christopher Santos.

Gerry Lewis thanks Monte Shulkes for chanting his Haftarah while he was recovering.

Yvette Bercovitz gives thanks in honor of her dear friend Susan Straus for continued good health.

Lana Berke & Len Sloane in honor of Muriel Goldberg's special birthday.

Natalie Nussbaum's Sacrosanct Tuesday...Thank you to the Mah Jong ladies who come to my home weekly and have not missed a game throughout the last four years: Phyllis, Deborah, Caroline and now Sheila.

Natalie Nussbaum thanks Aviva our leader, Denise, Emily, Iris, Lili, Nora and Paul, who join me every two weeks to hold on to our memories using our ability to speak Hebrew.

Helene Blinder in celebration of the upcoming wedding of her brother, Ari B. Blinder and soon-to-be sister Sharon G. Cooper.

Raina & Jamey Kohn in honor of Carole & Arthur Anderman in appreciation of their longtime commitment to Hillcrest Jewish Center.

Norton Spiel & Laurie Kranz in honor of the Kogan Family with congratulations and wishes for many more years here.

Dorothy & Larry Schonfeld in honor of their 40th wedding anniversary.

Monte Schwartz for yahrzeit of father Samuel Schwartz.

Monte Schwartz for yahrzeit of brother George Schwartz.

Monte Schwartz for yahrzeit of fatherin-law Sidney Schultz.

Kathryn Lewis for yahrzeit of beloved mother Clemence Rechtweg.

Gerry Lewis for yahrzeit of beloved father Saul Lewis.

Alice & Paul Gershon in memory of mother Sarah Gerschon.

Alice & Paul Gershon in memory of father Rev. Nathan Gerschon.

Alice & Paul Gershon in memory of uncle Hyman Nathan killed in action April 28, 1944.

Alice & Paul Gershon in memory of aunt Katy Nathan.

Alice & Paul Gershon in memory of beloved friend Ethel Klein.

Nicole Goluboff in memory of father Joel Jay Belson (Yaakov Yosef ben Avraham Moshe HaLevi u'Malke).

Abby Belson in memory of husband Joel Jay Belson (Yaakov Yosef ben Avraham Moshe HaLevi u'Malke).

Rhoda Ellner for yahrzeit of mother Nettie Katz.

Leonard Zimmerman for yahrzeit of mother Clara Zimmerman.

Leonard Zimmerman for yahrzeit of brother Jules Zimmerman.

Diane Acker Haber for yahrzeit of stepfather Harold Grossman.

Diane Acker Haber for yahrzeit of grandfather Beni Kornblau.

Joel Berkowitz for yahrzeit of uncle Sam Berkowitz,

Joel Berkowitz for yahrzeit of aunt Evelyn Martin.

Stephen Liebman for yahrzeit of brother Mark Liebman.

Merle Askenas-Kaplan for yahrzeit of mother-in-law Tillie Askenas.

Beth Ritter for yahrzeit of uncle Lewis Cassell.

Reesa Ackerman for yahrzeit of father Irving Barron.

Shirley Goldfeder for yahrzeit of sister Eloise Weissman, aunt Pauline Goldfeder, niece Cheryl Goldfeder and friend Gloria Gams.

Shara Cohen for yahrzeit of mother Rissa Weisser.

Erika Fedor for yahrzeit of mother Magdalena Malka Stern.

Cliff Koblentz for yahrzeit of father Sidney Koblentz.

Michael Goodman for yahrzeit of brother Craig Goodman.

Arlene Goodman for yahrzeit of mother Rhoda Harnick.

Susan Terman for yahrzeit of mother Edith Dach.

Joseph Cohen for yahrzeit of grandfather Samuel Fishberg.

Janet Cohen for yahrzeit of father Dr. Newton Hirsh.

Meryl Alpert for yahrzeit of husband Louis Alpert.

Aggie & Ted Weisz in memory of her dear father Ernest Gross.

Joan Hausmann for yahrzeit of mother Lillian Raphael.

Fredda Chodrow-Goldberg for yahrzeit of mother Sarah Chodrow.

Iris Schachter for yahrzeit of mother Eva Krichefsky.

Edith Jarnow for yahrzeit of father Irving Jarnow.

Myra Feder for yahrzeit of father Max Anderman.

Steffi Weiss for yahrzeit of father Murray Weiner.

Rhoda Preslier for yahrzeit of father Irving Seeman.

Alan Frank for yahrzeit of mother Edith Frank.

Mimi Frank for yahrzeit of father Leon Levy.

Arthur Anderman for yahrzeit of father Max Anderman.

Carole Anderman for yahrzeit of father Meyer Bonuck.

Shelly Spiegel for yahrzeit of mother Rhoda Horn.

Shelly Spiegel for yahrzeit of father Louis Horn.

Laurie Spear in memory of grandmother Bessie Wasserman, an early member of HJC along with her husband Jack Wasserman.

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund:

Florence & Lou Siegel in honor of Ilan Kogan.

Susan & Ralph Straus thank Rabbi Kogan for his best wishes for their good health.

Aviva & Jimmy Peress wish a Mazal Tov to Rabbi Kogan on becoming a US Army Chaplain.

Janet Kenler Seligman for yahrzeit of mother Hannah Kenler.

Friends of the Benson family in memory of Lillian Benson.

Edith & Aaron Goldberg College Outreach Fund:

Adele Rothstein for yahrzeit of uncle PFC Harold Adler.

Mowshowitz Library Fund:

Leslie Sufrin for yahrzeit of father Oscar Sufrin.

Helene & Howard Jacob in memory of beloved grandmothers Doris Zigman and Rose Nathan.

Helene & Howard Jacob in memory of her beloved father Robert Nathan.

Prayer Book Fund:

Leslie Sufrin for yahrzeit of father Oscar Sufrin.

Askenas Audio & Video Fund:

Merle Askenas-Kaplan for yahrzeit of mother-in-law Tillie Askenas.



A beautiful family on Graduation Day

MARK SOLKOFF URGES YOU TO COME TO MINYAN

Hillcrest is proud to be able to provide morning and evening services 7 days a week.

In order to continue this goal, we need your help.

Please respond to the link below to ensure a minyan
for those who are saying kaddish during the month of September.

We look forward to seeing you any and all days!

Check your daily Hillcrest email to find out if times have changed

(especially on Friday and Saturday evenings).

Feel free to share this link with your friends and family.

https://tinyurl.com/HJCMinyan

Thank you for helping us with this mitzvah.